Town of LaCrosse
Joint BoCC Meeting Minutes
April 18th, 2023

Notice: Minutes which are public records, are notes taken to provide a summary memorandum of meetings or
hearings and contain all official actions taken. Minutes are not intended to be a verbatim transcription of the
meeting. If a person decides to appeal a decision made with respect to any matter at this Meeting or Hearing, an
individual record of the proceedings may be necessary to ensure that a verbatim record is made.

The mayor called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Present: Councilman Kyle Cheshire, Councilman Sheila Dubberly, Councilman Johnny Ho, Councilman
Barbara Thomas, Vice Mayor Anthony Kelley, Accountant Choi Choi, Deputy Fire Chief Chris Miller,
Mayor Dianne Dubberly, and Town Clerk Crystal Phillips.

Also Present: Anna Prizzia, Alachua County Commission Chair; Commissioner Marihelen Wheeler;
Commissioner Charles Chestnut; Commissioner Ken Cornell; Brian Kauffman, Alachua County Public
Works; Courtney Wilson, Alachua County CAO; Jason Maurer, Alachua County Parks; Andi Christman,
Alachua County EPD; and Harold Theus, Chief Alachua County Fire Rescue

A.) WSPP and Infrastructure Tax Update was discussed Option 4 agreed by eight of nine
municipalities.

B.) Town of La Crosse requested support for FDOT request for Pedestrian Street Crossing and
Beacon at the intersection of SR 235W and SR 121. Vice Mayor Kelley made a motion for the
mayor to send a letter of request to FDOT. Councilman Cheshire seconded the motion. The
motion carries.

a. The County Commission made a motion to support the letter to
FDOT for a Pedestrian Crossing and Beacon at the intersection of SR 235W and
SR 121.
C.) Fire Contract Funding will be increased by 7%. Per call will be increased from $662.04 to
$708.38. FY24 proposed annual payment from the County to Town of LaCrosse will be
$313,812.34.

Public Comment:

Resident shares concerns of road improvements being behind and wishes the County would
prioritize the road improvements and stop the parks renovations.

Resident shares interest of the return of mobile library. Responded by the chair that they are
continuing working on hiring drivers of the mobile.

Vice Mayor Kelley made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilman Cheshire, and which carries.

Time 8:18pm.
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C. Dianne Dubberly, Mayor Crystal Phillips, Town Clerk



